NORTHWICH Local Policing Unit WEAVER and CUDDINGTON Beat Team June 2025



Welcome to our newsletter. The content within this newsletter has been provided to keep you up to date with local policing activities in your area and to give you advice and guidance on how to contact us and find out about upcoming projects or events we are participating in.

Upcoming Events

WEAVERHAM CRICKET SUMMER FESTIVAL

Fri 8 Aug 1830 hours til late

Sat 9th Aug 1200 hours til late inc local derby game 'WEAVERHAM Vs BARNTON'

Party in the park WEAVERHAM 15th AUGUST





Meet the team

PC Daniel GRIMSHAW 30091

PCSO Michelle GILLETT 20488

Sgt Rogan OGDEON 30052





Police surgery - upcoming



THE LIGHTHOUSE, ST MARY'S CHURCH HALL, CHURCH LANE, WEAVERHAM, NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW83NJ

Monday 11th August 1300-1400 hours

Saturday 30th August 1300-1400 hours

Tuesday 16th September 1800-1900 hours

Tuesday 30th September 1300-1400 hours

CUDDINGTON & SANDIWAY VILLAGE HALL, 93 NORLEY ROAD, CUDDINGTON, NORTHWICH, CHESHIRE, CW82LA

Saturday 9th August 1300-1400 hours

Wednesday 20th August 1300-1400 hours

Tuesday 9th September 1300-1400 hours

Thursday 25th September 1800-1900 hours



You Said Residents Voice

Have your say on policing in your area....

It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area. If you can't scan the code you can go to

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary

Call us on 101 and let us know about things that are happening in your area. Our call handlers will

Make sure the information gets to the right person.

Send us a form online —go to: www.cheshire.police.uk and fill in an online reporting form.

18 x resident voice surveys received throughout JUN, thank you!

Our aim throughout AUGUST is to address all your community concerns raised.

SPEED - St Mary's Avenue x 3 (inc parking)

PARKING— Fern Way x 12

DRUGS - n/a

ASB - St Mary's Avenue

VISIBILITY-n/a

NO CONCERNS—St Mary's Avenue, Owley Wood Road

OTHER - n/a









You said, We Listened, We Did.....



WEAVER and CUDDINGTON

You Said: Parking patrols made around Hawthorn Road & Northwich Road after concerns were raised about unsafe parking near Weaverham Academy Primary School.

We Did: 3 vehicles were found parked on the zig-zag lines outside the school. School has been notified about the verbal conduct of 2 parents. Please remember – zig-zags = no parking at any time.

You Said: Northwich Road was a speed concern.

We Did: Speed enforcement conducted with 3 offences captured, the highest being 42 mph. Video evidence processed for the central ticket office to progress further.

You Said: School parking was a concern.

We Did: school parking patrol around WEAVERHAM HIGH SCHOOL and FOREST STREET primary school to provide reassurance to all. Parking monitored, ensuring pick-up times were as safe and efficient as possible.

You Said: Speed was a concern on WARRINGTON ROAD.

We Did: Speed monitoring on WARRINGTON ROAD conducted. However, due to temporary traffic lights, which have disrupted the normal flow of traffic, we will need to continue these monitoring efforts later in August as per the community request.



You said, We Listened, We Did.....

You Said: Speed was a concern across our ward.

We Did: FRIDAY 11TH JULY 2025—Operation Spotlight – National Community Speed Watch Day

Community speed watch locations have been monitored in the Weaver and Cuddington ward, each 20-minute session in support of Operation Spotlight. Monitored Roads Include:

- Ash Road
- Blake Lane
- Mere Road
- Norley Road
- Moss Lane
- Acton Lane
- Hill Top Road
- Farm Road
- Forest Street
- West Road
- Lime Avenue
- Walnut Avenue
- Wood Lane
- Well Lane

Results:

- 308 vehicle speeds monitored
- 24 police warning letters to be issued for exceeding the speed limit











Want to join or get your street involved in Neighbourhood Watch? - Learn more and get involved: June News & Updates https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/news/our-news-june-2025https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/news-june-2025https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/news-june-2025https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/news-june-2025https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/news-june-2025https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/news-june-2025<a href="https://www.ourwatch.o

Community Speedwatch

I'm forming a volunteer group of 3 people to regularly monitor roads on a monthly basis across Weaverham, Cuddington, Acton Bridge, and Dutton.

If you're passionate about keeping our roads safe and can work together to agree suitable dates and times each month, please email me - Michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk

Operation Spotlight – National Community Speed Watch Day

Community speed watch locations have been monitored in the Weaver and Cuddington ward, each 20-minute session in support of Operation Spotlight. Monitored roads include:

Monitored Roads Include:

- Ash Road
- Blake I ane
- Mere Road
- Norley Road
- Moss Lane
- Acton Lane
- Hill Top Road
- Farm Road
- Forest Street
- West Road
- Lime Avenue
- Walnut Avenue
- Wood Lane
- Well I ane

Results:

- 308 vehicle speeds monitored
- 24 police warning letters to be issued for exceeding the speed limit





ASB

WEAVERHAM—1 incident(s)

Report of a group of youths (with a dog) in the early hours at BOTTOM PITCH MEADOW, OWLEY WOOD with lights seen, playing loud music, jumping on the bench. Regular patrols, passing attention being made over the summer holiday period to provide reassurance to local residents.

BURG—dwelling

CRIMINAL DAMAGE

FRAUD

THEFT (from motor vehicle)

WEAVERHAM—2 incident(s)

Reports of 2 x vehicle registration plates stolen from stationary unattended vehicles. CCTV, house to house enquiries made. No further lines of enquiries.

SUSPICOUS ACTIVITY



















Schools

Engagement with pupils at Weaverham Academy primary school was also conducted by PCSO Michelle to discuss the importance of photo and video sharing. We discussed the potential consequences of sharing content without consent, emphasizing the importance of privacy and respect in online interactions.

TRUCAM

You Said: Speed was a concern on NORLEY ROAD CUDDINGTON.

We Did: Speed enforcement conducted, the highest recorded speed captured being 37 mph. Video evidence processed for our central ticket office to progress further.

You Said: speed was a concern on WEAVERHAM ROAD.

We Did: speed enforcement conducted. No offences captured, the highest recorded speed being 30 mph.

You Said: Concerns were raised about speeding on Chester Road and Weaverham Road in the Cuddington/Sandiway area.

We Did: In response, PCSO Michelle carried out speed enforcement checks:

Chester Road – Highest recorded speed: 49 mph

Weaverham Road – Highest recorded speed: 36 mph

7 offences have been identified and evidence forwarded to our Central Ticket Office for further action.

You Said: Northwich Road was a speed concern.

We Did: Speed enforcement conducted with 3 offences captured, the highest being 42 mph. Video evidence processed for the central ticket office to progress further.

PARKING

You said school parking was a concern.

We did ... school parking patrol around WEAVERHAM HIGH SCHOOL and FOREST STREET primary school to provide reassurance to all. Parking monitored, ensuring pick-up times were as safe and efficient as possible.





FRAUD warnings



Today's children are growing up in a connected world – but that doesn't mean they always know how to stay safe in it. As a parent, grandparent or guardian, your guidance can make a huge difference. Our new leaflet, attached, provides some practical ways to help your child explore the internet with confidence and care this summer holiday.

Alternatively, take a look at the advice on the Get Safe Online website: <u>Are you in touch with what your kids do online? - Get Safe Online</u>

July25 Parents Leaflet.pdf



Engagement

PCSO Michelle completed resident voice surveys on FERN WAY with residents as part of our Street a Week initiative. During the surveys, I had the opportunity to chat with many of you about your community concerns and issues.

At the same time, CWAC Councillor EDWARDS was also engaging with residents to discuss the possibility of implementing a parking permit scheme.

If you have any additional community concerns or issues that you would like to bring to my attention, please feel free to complete the attached survey - https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/northwich/residents-voice/
Thank you for your time and participation.

Street a Week initiative conducted on St Mary's Avenue. This session was a great opportunity to engage with numerous residents and delve into their community issues and concerns. To have this initiative conducted on your Street email Michelle.Gillett@cheshire.police.uk





Street a Week

PCSO Michelle completed resident voice surveys on FERN WAY with residents as part of our Street a Week initiative. During the surveys, I had the opportunity to chat with many of you about your community concerns and issues.

At the same time, CWAC Councillor EDWARDS was also engaging with residents to discuss the possibility of implementing a parking permit scheme.

If you have any additional community concerns or issues that you would like to bring to my attention, please feel free to complete the attached survey - https://www.cheshire.police.uk/police-forces/cheshire-constabulary/areas/cheshire/campaigns/northwich/residents-voice/
Thank you for your time and participation.

Street a Week initiative conducted on St Mary's Avenue. This session was a great opportunity to engage with numerous residents and delve into their community issues and concerns. To have this initiative conducted on your Street email Michelle.Gillett@cheshire.police.uk









PATROLS

General patrol across our ward over the summer holidays. Come and say hello if you see me, thanks PCSO Michelle

SAFETY ADVISE

Water Safety Advice – Please Take a Moment to Read

Your safety around water is extremely important. Whether you're at the beach, pool, lake, or river, please keep the following tips in mind:

Always supervise children around water – even shallow areas.

Never swim alone – use the buddy system.

Avoid alcohol when swimming or operating boats.

Wear a life jacket when boating or in open water if you're not a strong swimmer.

Check the weather and water conditions before entering.

Know your limits – don't push yourself too hard.

Learn CPR and basic rescue techniques – it could save a life.

Watch for currents and tides – they can change quickly and be dangerous. https://www.cheshirefire.gov.uk/your-safety/water-safety/



How to keep up to date with policing stories in your area..

CONTACT

Please remember that sending social media message or ringing your beat officers on their work mobiles is not the correct format of reporting incidents. Our accounts/mobiles are not monitored 24/7.

If you need to get in touch with us? There are a number of ways you can contact us, find the best way that suits you to make your experience as quick and convenient as possible.

ring 999 in an emergency ring 101 when it's less urgent than 999 cheshire.police.uk report non-urgent incidents online



To stay up to date with local policing news in your area you can sign up or follow one or all of the below

Keeping you informed on what's going on in your community

Home Page - Cheshire Police Alert



Home Watch

If any members of Cheshire alert would like to set-up and become a coordinator of a watch scheme then we, as the police, will offer support and advice in any way we can. Crewe e-mail is attached at the top of this newsletter

Alternatively follow this link - https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/

Residents Voice

Have your say on policing in your area.....

It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.

If you can't scan the code you can go to

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary

